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Dates for your diary 

 

Monday 17th - Friday 21st  

September 2018 

 Year 6 IntoUniversity week 
- Brazil 

 

Monday 1st October 2018 

 Individuals photos 

 Siblings before school 8AM 

 

Monday 2nd October 2018 

 Year 6 Height and Weight 
measurements 

  

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
The first full week back has passed and the school is 
already working at top speed.  There is a real buzz 
around the place with children working purposefully 
in classes and in groups outside classrooms.  After 
the impressive results last year, it is important we 
continue the upward trajectory and keep the          
momentum going. 

Senior Leadership Surgeries 

This week we held the first of the termly surgeries or 
coffee mornings and afternoons that we will be   

holding throughout the year.  The attendance was quite low and we hope this 
will improve in future meetings.  The parents who did come along were keen to 
discuss how they could best help their child at home.  One suggestion was 
that once the school has used the end of term test materials, we send them 
home so parents know exactly where their child is confident and where there 
are gaps in their learning.  We also agreed that although homework can be a 
challenge for children and busy families, the most important aspect is that  
parents support their children (not do it for them) so that children understand 
the emphasis and importance you place on their learning.   

Look out for future meeting dates and please do come along. 

Reading 

Of all home learning, reading is essential.  Children should read a minimum of 
20 minutes every evening.  Ideally this should be without distractions such as 
the television, computers, phones or any other technology.  And parents 
should share the experience by reading with their child.  Reading is THE skill 
children need to learn to do well if they are to become successful learners and 
successful adults.  Do not worry too much if the book a child chooses seems 
easy, as it is good they are choosing to read.  However if you feel your child is 
constantly choosing books that are not right for their level of understanding, 
please speak with the class teacher. 

School Uniform 

Please make sure your child has everything they need for the school day. A 
PE kit is essential if a child is to take part in PE lessons properly – with enough 
room to move and to be safe as the hall floor might be slippery for some 
shoes.  Once again, please label your child’s clothing.  We are already      
building up a bank of lost property which could easily be solved if there were 
names written clearly inside. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mr Reid  

 
Big Talk Home Learning 

If children can't say it then children can't write it. 

 
Dear All, 

This weekendôs BTHL 14th / 15th / 16th September 
 

On the 15th September 1928, Sir Alexander Fleming noticed a mould (that would later 
be developed into penicillin) growing in his laboratory. 

Be Healthy 



 

 News from Lower Phase  
    Year  1 

Birthdays 
This week we celebratedé  

 

 Ibrahim I, Yussuf R, Naoshin  &  

Roman Saif 

 

It been an absolutely fantastic start to our term this year. We started the term with our Inspiration Day, which 

was a huge success. The children were introduced to our topic this half term – Why can’t a meerkat live in the 

North Pole? The children watched videos showing people trekking in the North Pole and were immediately 

hooked in and asked exciting questions about the topic. They had the opportunity to participate in problem 

solving activities; they had to think carefully about items of clothing that would be appropriate to take to a hot 

place and a cold place. We had a wonderful discussion about the meaning of ‘perfection’ which is linked to the 

story we are reading in English; we generated and discussed philosophical questions such as: Can everything 

be perfect around us? and Is the idea of perfection the same for everyone?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

In English this week, we have been reading the story ‘Meerkat Mail’. It is a brilliant story about a meerkat called 

Sunny who is fed up of his everyday activities and one day he decides to pack his bag and go on an adventure. 

Every time he reaches a new place, he sends a postcard to his parents telling them about his experiences. The 

children have been super excited to hear about Sunny’s adventures and the idea of finding a ‘perfect’ place to 

live – linking back to our question: Why can’t a meerkat live in the North Pole? We have been focusing on     

descriptive language and really encouraging the children to use a range of interesting vocabulary to describe 

Sunny the meerkat. The children have been practising using their phonic skills to spell words to label pictures 

and to write in sentences.  

In maths, the focus has been on numbers to 10; the children have been using various resources, such as egg 

carton boxes, ten frames and cubes to count using one-to-one correspondence and to find various strategies to 

support them when counting random objects. They have been learning to use mathematical vocabulary such 

as: count on, count back, more, less and the same as, to compare numbers. At home, you can encourage   

children to count objects around the house or on your way home from school and practise counting on and 

counting back.  

In geography, we have been learning to locate the continents on a world map and talking about the differences 

between a continent and a country. The children showed a great deal of enthusiasm when learning to locate 

and name the continents on a world map. 

In RE, we have been talking about what makes us special. The children had the opportunity to discuss and 

share with others, all the things that make them special. We will also be focusing on the question: How do we 

show we care for our family?  



Dear Parents/ Carers, 
 

We believe passionately that every school day matters in a child’s education. This is backed up by plenty of research to 
show how crucial regular attendance is in ensuring children reach their full potential in our education system and develop 

into confident, well-rounded adults who are well equipped for adult life. 
 

What is good attendance? 
 

To ensure a child fully achieves their potential, they should be in school for at least 95% of this time.  
Attending school regularly is very important as it will help your child to: 

 develop social skills and confidence by making friends and socialising 

 prepare for adult life by getting used to a routine 
get better results and so improve his or her chances in life. 

What do I do if my child is absent from school? 
 

Parents have a responsibility to inform the school if their child is absent and to provide a valid reason for absence. We 
encourage parents to ring as early as possible on each day of absence. In line with other schools, we have a system of 

text messages to remind parents to contact us if their child is absent. 
 

What time should I book doctors and or dentist appointments? 
 

We want children to be in school every day so strongly encourage you wherever possible to book any doctor’s appoint-
ments after school – after 3:45. If the appointment can’t be arrange after school please ensure your child returns to 

school straight after the appointment. Dental appointments should be organised after school hours or during the school 
holidays. Please give your child’s appointment letters to the school office as proof of attendance. We request letters be 

sent to school in advance or as soon as you receive them. 
 

What about lateness? 
 

The law states that parents are legally required to ensure their children attend school regularly and on time. We encourage 
all children to be in school before 8:55. Children, who arrive to class after 9am, must go to the office to sign their name on 

the late book. 
 

Can I take leave of absence or a holiday during term time? 

 

The school will not grant any leave of absence during school times unless there are exceptional circumstances. Holidays 

are not regarded as exceptional circumstances. Absence during Year 2 and Year 6 will not be authorised under any cir-

cumstances. 

 
What can I do as a parent? 

 
As parents, we all want the very best for our children and key to this is a good education. We are proud of what we do for 

our pupils, here at Brampton Primary School. We endeavour to provide educational experiences tailored to a child’s devel-
opmental needs and which feed their interests, enthusiasms and specific abilities and talents. For this to work, they need 

to be with us for as much of the journey as possible so we urge that, as parents, you: 
 

ensure that your child arrives at school on time each day 
ensure that your child only misses school for reasons which are unavoidable or justified, such as illness 

always notify the school as soon as possible and on each day of absence 
avoid booking family holidays or trips abroad during term-time. 

talk to the school if you are concerned that your child may be reluctant to go to school. 
 

Our children aren’t children for long. We need to ensure that they make the most of their childhood; to be curious; to thirst 
for knowledge and new experience, to enjoy and celebrate their progress, to find their place in the world and to ready 

themselves for a life filled with potential. I hope you feel the same and will support us in our attempts to ensure that your 
child has the very best start on their lifelong learning journey 

 
Mr M Woodhouse 

Deputy Head Teacher 
Attendance Leader 
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Free English Course 
Parents and Carers 

 

Would you like to improve your English? 

Would you like to gain City & Guilds Qualifications? 

Would you like to find out how to help your child do better at school? 

 

If the answer to the above questions is YES then come along to the course on the date and time 
shown on the leaflet. 

 

  Where:  Brampton Primary School 

  When:  Tuesday 

  Start Date: 18th September 2018 

  Time:   1.00 -3.00pm 

 

All course participants receive a certificate for this course. 

Please bring your National Insurance number with you as this is needed for enrolment purposes. 

For more details please contact Patrick Stewart at the school 
 

Bopinder Samra, 

Family Learning Manager 

Family Learning Project, 

Achievement & Employability 

Phone: 020 3373 0312/6508 
 

 

 

       Other Information 

     

Menu - Week 3 


